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To: Chair and Directors Report Number: ADM-BRD-098 

From: Crystal Brown, Electoral Area Manager Date: October 28, 2020 

Subject: October 15, 2020 Rural Budgets Administration Committee Meeting Recommendation 
 

 

The following recommendation from the October 15th Rural Budgets Administration Committee (RBAC) 
meeting is being presented to the Regional Board for its consideration: 

 
RECOMMENDATION: [Corporate Unweighted] 

That the Regional Board amend Cemetery Services Establishment Bylaw No. 839, 1993, to expressly 
authorize provision of grants to member municipalities that provide Cemetery Services to Electoral 
Areas. 

 
BACKGROUND/RATIONALE: 
The draft minutes of the October 15th RBAC Meeting are on the Consent Calendar. To access the report 
provided to RBAC, please click here (Item 9.2). 
 

ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS: 
1. That the Regional Board provide further direction. 

 

STRATEGIC PLAN RELEVANCE:  

☒ Organizational Effectiveness 

 ☒  Comprehensive Policy Review 

 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION(S): 
None at this time.  
 

COMMUNICATIONS CONSIDERATION(S): 
None at this time.  
 

OTHER CONSIDERATION(S): 
The Corporate Officer has identified additional changes required to Bylaw 839, 1993; the bylaw does 
not currently include a maximum requisition as required by the Local Government Act Section 339 (e). 
 
Attachments: 

1. Cemetery Services Establishment Bylaw No. 839, 1993 
2. Order in Council #10/93, 0031, dated January 13, 1993 

https://pub-prrd.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=24e30d68-1810-462b-95e7-3ce9bbfaa447&Agenda=Merged&lang=English&Item=22&Tab=attachments
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